COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Manassas, Virginia August 5, 1931.

The County School Board met on the above date with all members present. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. The following teachers were elected for session 1931-32: Nokesville, Gladys Cockerel; Cherry Hill, Annie L. Via; Forest Hill, Marie E. Upson; Cabin Branch, Harriet Gray; Purcell, Audrey Steele; McCrae, Dorothy Walker; Bennett, Annie May Ellis, Virginia Frasier; Brown, Julia V. Singleton.

The following Manassas District bonds were recorded as having been paid and filed; numbers 12, 13, 14, and 15 for \$500 each.

A letter was read from Mr. Gresham in reference to high school work for colored children. This question was left over until such time as a decision has been reached by the Industrial School Trustees.

Mr. Lloyd reported that he had bought a Ford 157-inch wheel base truck from the Nokesville Motor Company. Mr. Barnes reported that he had bought a Ford 157-inch wheel base truck from the Manassas Motor Company, both of these trucks to be used for school transportation next year.

Mr. Lloyd reported hat he had employed George Bell to drive the Fayman school bus at \$25 per month.

Resignations were received and accepted from the following teachers; Miss Mary Haile, Marguerite Chinn and Marjorie Graybill. At her request Miss Graybill was granted a leave of absence for a period of one year.

Upon request of Mr. D. J. Howard, Supervisor of Agricultural Education, the Board agreed to continue the salary of H. D. Jacobs, Agricultural teacher at the Industrial School with the understanding that full reimbursement would be forth coming from the state.

On motion Mr. Barnes was authorized to have the well at Woodbine School deepened in order to get a better water supply there.

On motion Mr. Brockett was authorized to place the concrete base over the well at Summitt School and to install a pump; also to move outhouses from the Occoquan High School to the Summitt colored school.

On motion Mrs. Annie G. Cline and R. C. Haydon were appointed a committee to consider the drilling of a well at Dumfries School. The committee was given power to act if it was necessary to do so before the next board meeting.

On motion Mr. R. B. Tolson was given the contract for furnishing wood at Brentsville School at \$30 per stove and at Aden School at \$35 per stove.